






From: Marilyn Gilbert
To: Terry L. Contreras
Subject: Re the Sept 19 hearing re Cal Trans proposals of roundabout
Date: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 10:52:18 PM

Dear Ms.  Contreras:

I have some objections to the proposed Cal- Trans roundabout at the intersection at Olive Mill Rd, Coast Village Rd
and Jameson Rd.
I have lived in my home at 1999 Sycamore Rd for 39 years. Prior to the  closure of the south entrance to Route
Highway 101 across from the bird sanctuary, traffic moved quite steadily along Coast Village Road.  Since it’s
closure, all traffic from drivers of Montecito heading toward the current single 101 South entrance is funneled onto
Coast Village Rd.
During the Thomas Fire and after Coast Village Rd re-opened, the effort of drivers attempting to reach that single
101 south entrance was literally at a stand- still!  I personally was stuck for over an hour, then creeping along for
another long long time trying to reach that on-ramp!
I do not understand why there is so much effort being proposed to constructing a round- about at the Olive Mill
intersection while a proposal to re- open the 101 south on-ramp at the Bird sanctuary will have to wait while Cal-
Trans will spend time and money at Olive Mill.
Although generally I prefer round-abouts, I feel improving the traffic flow at Olive Mill could be done far more
cheaply and achieve a better result by the use of traffic signals and by re-opening the other 101 south on-ramp. This
would split up the traffic using Coast Village Rd to reach a south ramp entrance onto the 101.
Finally, I do understand Cal-Trans reluctance to create a safe entrance onto a left side of the freeway by the use of
baffles. These are effectively in place where traffic must enter the Ventura Freeway north bound while coming down
the Highway 405 from West Los Angeles. Those drivers must enter via the left lane and join very fast traffic in the
other 3 lanes. The baffles prevent cars from impeding or slowing the other lanes.
We here do not have nearly the number of cars which would have to be concerned with merging onto the left hand
lane. It will take probably years to accomplish a questionable result in my opinion while we wait
for the current proposal to be achieved.
Please provide my comments here to the members considering the Olive Mill round-about proposal. Thank you

Marilyn Gilbert
mgilbertsb@gmail.com
805-452-5239
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